
What are school officials saying about Scoutreach? 
  
Dear Carnel,  
 
It has been such a pleasure to partner with Boy Scouts of America- Scoutreach program this 
school year. We (the staff) can see how scouting has helped the boys grow in their leadership 
skills as well as communication, sense of fairness and loyalty. I say kudos to your staff who 
works very well in engaging the students in learning independent life skills. 
 
Thanks again for the entire collaborative professional qualities Scout leaders exhibit while 
guiding our young minds!! 
 
Cheryl Brewster, MA, 21st Program Coordinator, United Methodist Community House-GR 

Burton Middle School 

The students at Burton Middle School are who are involved in the Scoutreach program are becoming 

better citizens and students as a result of their involvement in the program. We are excited about this 

collaboration and opportunity for our children to be mentored and educated through Scouting. 

Mrs. Pamela Hamilton, MA, PLLC, Counselor at Burton Middle School, Grand Rapids, MI 

Comments from staff at Juvenile Detention Center, Grand Rapids, MI 

This is what staff has said about the kids:  

they like the classes, and the kids do end up actively participating of their own diligence 

-they believe the classes are very well presented and appropriate for our residents 

- that you sometimes have the difficult job of trying to get kids to think harder about things they do not 

want to think about. 

Penny Demario, Program Director, Kent County Juvenile Detention Center 

 

The hands -on activities coupled with the life skill development are great components of the Scoutreach 

program. Our student’s lives are being impacted for the better because of their involvement in the 

Scoutreach program. I am glad to see STEM activities, fun activities, and other engaging activities being 

offered to our students. 

 


